
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

November 5, 2014 
 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
November 12 – Lonnie Hackett, Rotary Foundation Global Grant in Lusaka, Zambia 
 
November 19 – Rotary Foundation, Governor Elect Sheila Rollins 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

Nov 12  Nov 19  Dec 3 
Invocation Schauf  Schmidt Speh 
Raffle Gift Danois  Davidson Daviero 
Conductor Daviero Dobson Dube 
 
 
This week’s raffle gift of one dozen Alicia Bars donated by Alicia’s husband Bob Danielson, was won 
by Phil Dube.. 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
November 11 – Soup Kitchen – NEW RULES: set-up from 3:30 -4:30; serving 4:30 – 6:00 
 
November 15 – Tree Trailer Setup 
  
November 22 – Tree Lot Setup – 7:30 at Fire Barn or 8:30 at Mill Creek Park 
 
November 28 – First Tree Unloading 
 
December 6 – Second Tree Unloading 
 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Anniversary to Adrienne and Steve Murphy (November 12) 
 
Thank you to Jim Russell for taking notes at the November 5 meeting 
while I was out of town. 
 
 



Help Wanted – Please let Bill York know if you are interested in helping out with planning 
programs for our club. We have had many interesting and stimulating programs over the past 
several months and Bill would appreciate having someone help him so we can continue to have 
interesting programs. 
 
And Help Wanted to Give Away Money – Remember that each member of the club is entitled 
to “spend” $50 of the club’s money in the way that we want. Just let Nancy Irving know who to 
send the check to, or if you have made the donation personally, ask her to reimburse you. The 
club’s Charitable Giving policy does not provide for the club making direct donations to an 
individual – other than through our established programs such as scholarships, RYLA, etc. – so if 
you know of an individual in need of help, this is one way of accomplishing that. You can also 
use the money to add to what the club gives to various causes, e.g. the soup kitchen or the Food 
Cupboard. Or you can give the money to an approved charity – for instance I gave mine this year 
to Doctors Without Borders. Feel free to ask Nancy I or Kathy C if you have any questions about 
how this works. 
 
For the Birds – This week’s speaker was Eric Topper, the education director for Maine Audubon 
Society. Eric discussed the Maine's Audubon's current education and conservation priorities in 
Southern and Coastal Maine. Maine Audubon has three main goals: conservation, education, and 
advocacy. They operate three centers, five sanctuaries, and have seven chapters statewide. Eric 
invited everyone to visit the Gilsland Farm Audubon Center in Falmouth, which has undergone 
several upgrades.  
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